
November 23, 2020 

The joint meeting for the Tama City Council and Toledo City Council met Monday November 
23, 2020 at 5:30 at the Reining Center in Toledo. Toledo Mayor Sokol called the meeting to 
order with the following council member answering to roll call Graham, Cook, Cremeans, and 
Boll. The following Tama Council answering to roll call; Beatty, Thomas, Michael, Babinat. 
Absent: Haughey. Mayor Ray joined the meeting at 5:33 PM. Visitors: Jerimi Kopsa, Shayna 
Zmolek, Kendall Jordan, Stuart Eisentrager, Dan Rathjen, Mike Marquess, and many other 
visitors. 

Jerimi Kopsa along with Brooke Yuska presented on behalf of the Rec. Board. Kopsa informed 
the Councils of the checking balance of $18,997.97. Due to Covid the Rec Board did not hold 
Rec Sports. Kopsa thanked the Cities for their continued support and are hopefully by summer of 
2021 they are able to resume activities.  

The Tama City Clerk updated the Councils on the balance for the Rec Trail, which is $8,562.28. 
The Rec Trail board worked to clean up the trail following the storm in August and continue to 
work on continued maintenance. They would also like the Councils to consider setting aside 
money each year to go towards maintenance for the trail. 

Shayna Zmolek thanked Tama and Toledo for their continued support this season. This year the 
pool made the tough decision to not open due to Covid. With the pool being closed the Pool 
Board did some high dollar repairs and maintenance.  The pool ended the year with a balance of 
$50,311.82.  

Zmolek requested the councils review the proposed 28E agreement updates.  As far as she knew 
it has never been updated since the inception of the pool.  One of the proposed changes was that 
the financials would stay in Tama in order to maintain consistency and not have to change all 
billing and software every three years. After much discussion there were a few items the Council 
and Attorneys would like to add more detail to. The Attorneys and Zmolek will work together to 
present the updated 28E agreement at the next regular council meetings. 

Zmolek then requested to have clarified on who should pay for the repairing the pool parking lot 
at an estimated cost of approximately $24,400.00. After discussion, both councils determined 
that the pool board should pay out of the pool budget, but the cities would look at increasing 
their yearly allocations at budget time. The current amount is $54,000 annually from each city 

It was moved by Cremeans, seconded by Pansegrau to adjourn. 6:16 PM 

____________________________               _____________________________ 
Doug Ray, Mayor    Alyssa Devig, City Clerk


